
041013CITY COUNCIL WORKSHOP 
 
 
Special Meeting       April 10 & 11, 2013 
9:00 a.m. Antioch Water Park  
 4701 Lone Tree Way 
 
 
On April 10, 2013, the workshop was called to order at 9:08 a.m.  All members of the 
City Council were present. 
 
Staff present:  Jim Jakel, City Manager, Ron Bernal, Public Works Director/City 
Engineer, and Michelle Fitzer, Human Resources/Economic Development Director.  
Consultant Stacey McLaughlin of Mountaintop Insight facilitated the workshop. 
 
The City Council discussed the workshop schedule due to the hearing of AB 935 in sub-
committee at the State Legislature in Sacramento.  An agenda notice had been posted 
before 6:00 p.m. on Tuesday, April 9, 2013 at the Water Park, City Hall and the Library 
indicating that the City Council might continue the Special Meeting on Wednesday, April 
10, 2013 to 6:00 p.m. as directed by the Mayor given the Council interest in attending 
the hearing in Sacramento during the afternoon.  The Council confirmed the amended 
schedule for April 10th to be as follows: 
 
 Workshop from 9 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 

Break at 12:30 pm for Council to attend sub-committee hearing in Sacramento 
Reconvene Council Workshop at 6 p.m., with dinner to be provided. 

 
No public comments were taken, as no speaker cards were submitted (cards were 
available at the entrance door). 
 
The Council worked with Ms. McLaughlin on various organizational assessment, 
teambuilding and governance training exercises until 12:52 p.m., at which time the 
meeting was adjourned to reconvene at 6:00 p.m.  Besides the posted agenda, an 
additional handwritten notice was placed on the meeting room door, as well as the 
primary Water Park door, indicating that the workshop would reconvene at 6:00 p.m.  
This action was taken as an extra precaution in the event members of the public arrived 
during the break period and were unsure about the workshop reconvening. 
 
Council reconvened at 6:00 p.m. once a quorum was present, and began the workshop 
at 6:31 p.m. when the Mayor arrived due to his need to attend the Delta-Diablo 
Sanitation District meeting.  All members of the City Council were present.  The Council 
continued to work on organizational assessment, teambuilding and governance training 
exercises until 9:57 p.m., at which time the workshop was adjourned to reconvene at 
7:00 p.m. on April 11th due to the ECRFFA/Transplan meeting that the Mayor needed to 
attend.  The Amended Agenda posted onsite reflected this date and time to reconvene 
the workshop, as well as at City Hall and the Library, 24-hours in advance of the 
continued Special Meeting on April 11, 2013. 
 



On April 11, 2013, the Council reconvened at 7:00 p.m. once a quorum was present, 
and began the workshop at 7:27 p.m. when the Mayor arrived from the 
ECRFFA/Transplan meeting.  All members of the City Council were present. 
 
Staff present:  Lynn Tracy Nerland, City Attorney, Ron Bernal, Public Works 
Director/City Engineer, and Michelle Fitzer, Human Resources/Economic Development 
Director.  Consultant Stacey McLaughlin of Mountaintop Insight continued to facilitate 
the workshop. 
 
The Council continued to work with Ms. McLaughlin on various organizational 
assessment, teambuilding and governance training exercises until 11:47 p.m., at which 
time the workshop was adjourned. 


